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Dear Sir/Madam
| wish to oppose this development.

| believe the proposed development would irreparably alter the character of Millfield Lane. There would be no gain
to the community from this development, only personal gain to those proposing the work. | regularly run along
Millfield Lane and often take my kids with me on walks along the Lane. We use this route because it is safe (with no
traffic), is peaceful, has a beautiful light because of all the trees lining the path and is full of birdsong and scurrying
wildlife. My understanding is that the works would lead to cars using the track posing a danger to children and
reducing the serenity of that part of the Heath. The felling of trees would also affect the character and tranquility of
the lane. All of these impacts to human enjoyment of this space, however, pale into insignificance compared to the
environmental impact of the housing on the water table in the area, birds, and animals. The effects of noise on birds
and nesting patterns are well documented. But its likely impact on the chain of ponds and the habitats of these
ponds is unknown and would require a detailed impact assessment by a range of experts. It is frankly criminal that a
proposal of this kind could be put forward in such an environmentally sensitive area at a time when the world is
facing climatic breakdown without the requirement for an extensive and detailed assessment of the plans on this
fragile and rare habitat.

This proposal is an act of gross selfishness by someone intent on personal gain at the expense of their local
community, and the environment. It is shameful.

Kinds regards

Juliette

Dr Juliette Malley







